
PE and Sport Premium 
2022-23

The Government provides additional funding for physical education (PE) and sport in schools. This funding is 
to be used to improve the quality and breadth of PE and sport provision

Each school year, we are allocated £16,000 plus £10 per child. 



With this funding our main aims are:
• To continue to improve the quality of teaching and learning in school.

• To continue to increase the number of children participating in extra-
curricular sports clubs.

• To continue to increase the number of children representing Keelby 
Primary Academy at local competitions.

• To continue to develop an intra-school competition programme.

• To promote the importance of leading a healthy lifestyle and engage 
the least active in physical activity. 

• To provide further opportunities for children to learn to swim at least 
25 metres.

• To provide at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day. 



How the funding will help us achieve our aims:
• Our Gold membership with the North East Lincolnshire School Sports 

Partnership will allow us to provide a range of opportunities for our 
children to participate and compete in inter-school competitions. 

• Qualified sports coaches/Caistor Yarborough PE staff/our school staff 
will provide a range of before and after-school clubs that the children 
have identified as an interest/compliment our PE curriculum. 

• Two days of tailored specialist support will be provided to KPA by the 
School Sports Partnership. This support will be used to evaluate our 
current provision/offer and formulate action plans. 

• Professional development opportunities for staff to further improve 
their skills in delivering the PE curriculum. 



How the funding will help us achieve our aims:
• Purchase of equipment to develop high quality PE lessons. Additional 

equipment will be purchased to support our ever-expanding extra-
curricular offer and our intra-school competitions programme. 

• Playground equipment will be purchased to support and encourage 
active playtimes. 

• Our young leaders will be trained by CYA staff to facilitate active 
playtimes with the purchased equipment. 

• The funding will be used to fund transport to inter-school 
competitions and sport/PE festivals. 

• Funding will be used to allow us to enrol a proportion of our Y5 
cohort onto the School Sport Partnership’s Gifted and Talented 
programme. 



How our 2021/22 funding made a difference:
• Maintained our membership to the North East Lincolnshire School 

Sports Partnership gave us access to curriculum support, inter-school 
competitions, CPD for staff, termly guidance (particularly in relation to 
COVID guidance) and best practice updates.

• We were awarded the ‘Gold School Games’ Award for the first time 
which acknowledged and recognised our commitment to School 
Sport and PE. 

• Successfully installed our Daily Mile track which enabled us to 
continue to embed the Daily Mile into school life.

• Every member of every KS2 class attended a sporting festival linked to
their PE topic each term at CYA which saw them compete against
other schools. 



How our 2021/22 funding made a difference:
• Signed up for ‘Chance to Shine’ programme through Lincolnshire 

Cricket which saw a local professional work with all four KS2 classes 
for one hour a week, every week during Summer Term 2.

• All children continued to receive their two hour weekly entitlement 
for PE once school fully reopened and this was partly supported by 
our working relationship with Caistor Yarborough PE department. 

• PE tasks, links and challenges were shared remotely with those 
isolating or working from home during lockdowns/partial closures. 

• Every child in KS2 undertook six weeks of Young Playground Leader 
training that was delivered by PE staff from Caistor Yarborough 
Academy. 



How our 2021/22 funding made a difference:
• Swimming lessons were organised and delivered weekly at Meridian 

Leisure Centre, Louth during the summer term for all of Year 6 who 
had missed out on their entitlement in Year 5 due to the national 
lockdown. 

• We attended a number of events laid on by the School Sports
Partnership such as Boccia, New Age Kurling & Get Glowing which 
allowed groups of children in school who had previously been 
underrepresented at competitions the chance to represent the school 
and compete against other schools. 



Priorities moving forward for 2022-23:
• To continue to maintain and further develop our extra-curricular sport/PE 

offer after our previous offer that we re-established last year after COVID-
19 disruption the previous year. 

• To re-engage in local inter-school sport and PE competitions after the 
success of re-engaging with the School Sports Partnership last year. We aim 
to attend even more local competitions this year.

• Strengthen links with Caistor Yarborough Academy further develop our PE 
and School Sports offer and create additional opportunities for our children 
to experience intra-school and inter-school competitions.

• Continue to build on our first Gold School Games Award and work towards 
securing a second one for this year. 

• Enter a variety of competitions and festivals that are a mixture of 
competitive events that a team represents the school, some festivals that 
all children have access to and some new festivals where children 
experience new sports for the first time. 


